The Rodriguez Family









April 2015

Dear Pastor and Friends,

Wet and warm greetings from Panama. We are heading into our winter months, which means the rainy season.

The Panamanian school year has begun. We are currently feeding a little over 40 in our children's feeding center. We were able to move back into the building we were using when we first started the center, which is a blessing because it is rent-free, and it is a very good location. We have visitors stop by all the time

USA Tel.: 941-313-9520

PTY: 011 (507) 6430-2523

panama4jesus@yahoo.com

www.panamaforjesus.org

1

which gives us a great opportunity to talk to them about Christ. Two of our young ladies, who will be graduating in November, have also made the decision to take part-time classes at a nearby Bible Seminar.

We are excited to report that we have finished with the first phase of the construction of our church building! We currently are holding our Sunday morning services on our property. The Lord opened up a house diagonal to the property; we are renting it and using it for classes.

We are thankful for God providing the money needed to pay for the first phase of the construction. Now, we are praying for the funds to start the next phase. Please continue to pray for God to provide the funds needed. If you would like to help with this need OR come and help, please contact me at panama4jesus@yahoo.com. We have quite a few groups coming to help in the next few months.

Please continue to pray for our family, in our last letter we mentioned that we have taken in five sisters to our home. Everyone is adjusting well it appears. We are thankful that God has provided financial donations to help cover some of the extra expenses. We are feeling the need to build another room onto the house. Please pray for God to provide the money to build. We also are praising the Lord because one of the girls made the very important decision of trusting in Christ as her Saviour.

We just got back from a trip to one of the coastal areas of Panama called Colon where I was invited to preach a youth conference. It was a great experience for us as a family. We enjoyed being around Pastor Vasquez, his family and his church. We are thankful for God using us to speak to hearts.

We are excited to see that since we have started having our Sunday morning services on our property, our attendance has increased. God has brought us visitors, many new faces and we are eager to disciple them as they grow in God's Word. Right now we are praying for six new tires for our bus...\$1800, without new tires soon we will not be able to use the bus.

Your servants in Christ,

Rafael, Tracy, Evelyn, Emily, Rafael, & Elisabeth Rodriguez

Iglesia Bautista el Faro







Thank you for praying and giving for the Rodriguez Family in Panama.